Dr. Guinier,

We met during the twentieth anniversary commemoration of the Greensboro Massacre.  I was the person who picked you up from the airport and took you to Dips in Chapel Hill for lunch.  If you don't remember me, that's ok.  In any case, I want to bring an important struggle that is currently unfolding here at UNC to your attention.  I understand you will be here this weekend to speak.

Since 1994, the university has given the Cornelia Phillips Spencer Bell Award for outstanding contributions by women.  It is called the Bell Award because Spencer rang the bell of South Building in 1875 to proclaim the glad news that the university would reopen.  She is known as "the woman who rang the bell," and is credited with waging a tireless campaign to generate support for the reopening.  As you may have guessed, the reopening of the university reflected the victory of white supremacists over the Radical Republicans of Reconstruction.  Spencer was a leader, the only female leader, of the assault on the biracial Republican coalition.  She opposed black voting rights and supported the Ku Klux Klan.  She led the public relations campaign to force the university to close in 1871 after two years of operation under Republican control.  When UNC reopened in 1875, Col. William L. Saunders, leader of the North Carolina KKK, and other white supremacists led the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees.  Of course, this part of her history, and the history of the university, has been suppressed.  Part of our struggle is to get the university to face its history honestly and to deal with the consequences of that history.

I have attached the letter, with signatures, that twenty-two of us sent Chancellor Moeser on February 24 calling for a moratorium and dialogue to reconsider the Bell Award.  I have also attached a short biographical sketch of Spencer's life and a selection of relevant quotes.  The Bell Award will be given on Monday.

I have only read a brief description of your book, Miner's Canery, but it seems to me that what we are attempting here is in line with what you are proposing, although in an institutional sphere rather than a political one.  "Guinier and Torres call for the building of grass-roots, cross-racial coalitions to remake those structures of power by fostering public participation in politics and reforming the process of democracy."  We are building a grassroots coalition of African Americans, including workers, students, and faculty, with women and other progressive folks.  We are saying that this issue should be discussed widely and in a planned way by the community, with the administration providing institutional support for this process (not unlike the Brown University precedent?).  Out of this process of dialogue, proposals should be formulated and discussed, recommendations made.  This, of course, is not how things are done at our university, which is part of the reason students come out of here not understanding participatory democracy, let alone race. 

Given the importance of this effort, realizing that you may not have time to digest the information I've sent, do you see any way that you and I, and perhaps a few others, could talk while you are here?  Is there any way that you could lend your support to the work we are trying to do, either this weekend or in the future?

Sincerely,

Yonni Chapman

